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Subjeci: [Fundl.aw] Some Funds May Have To Change Names

The Securities and Exchange Commission’s Division of Investment Management has 1ssued guidance
encouraging the evaluation of fund names that suggest safety or protection from loss and to consider whether a
name change is appropriate to address any potential for investor misunderstanding. IM Guidance Update 2013-
12 (Nov. 2013). Inthe SEC staff’s view, terms such as “protected” and “guaranteed,” when used in a fund
name without some additional qualification, may contribute to investor misunderstanding about the potential for
loss associated with an investment in the fund. The guidance notes that the staff already has requested that
some existing and new funds change their names, and some funds have chosen to replace the term “protected”
with terms such as “managed risk.”

IM Guidance Update 2013-12 is available online at

htip://'www.sec.cov/divisions/investment/guidance/im-guidance-2013-12.pdf
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